
From: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
To: Klugh, Daviddklugh@wtoc.com
CC: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/30/2015 4:22:08 AM
Subject: Re: Would love an update when you can. Thanks.

Give us a call on Wednesday about this. Thanks. 


Rob Godfrey
Office of Gov. Nikki Haley

On Sep 28, 2015, at 10:42 PM, Klugh, David <dklugh@wtoc.com> wrote:


Hey Rob, 
 
I’m still hoping there is a chance I can get 5-minutes with the Governor on Monday, October 5th to speak briefly 
about the Money Transfer loophole we discussed last week.  We are nearing the date and I wanted to stay on 
your radar.    
 
Please feel free to call  me if you have any questions about the specifics of what I would like to speak with Ms. 
Haley about.  I also hope you and Chaney got a chance to take a look at the previous stories that ran in May on 
this topic.
 
Best,
 
David
 
 
David Klugh
Anchor/Investigative Reporter
WTOC-TV Savannah
Station: 912-234-1111
Cell: 912-547-5220
dklugh@wtoc.com   
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